
[INSERT LETTERHEAD, IF ANY]

[MONTH & DATE], [YEAR]

Most Rev. [BISHOP’S FIRST AND LAST NAME]

Diocese of [NAME OF DIOCESE]

[STREET ADDRESS OF BISHOP’S OFFICE]

[CITY, STATE, ZIP]

Dear Bishop [LAST NAME],


I am writing to invite you to participate in a special prayer and education initiative taking place on Saturday, September 14, 2024 at locations all over the country, including here in [YOUR TOWN].


This special event is called the “National Day of Remembrance for Aborted Children,” and it will be held at over 50 locations around the United States where the remains of aborted children have been buried, as well as hundreds of other sites where these abortion victims are memorialized. 


Among these sites is one located at [NAME AND FULL ADDRESS OF YOUR GRAVESITE OR MEMORIAL SITE; IF A GRAVESITE, ADD:] where [NUMBER] unborn victims of abortion were buried in [YEAR]. Our memorial service will be held Saturday, September 14th at [TIME, INCLUDING A.M. OR P.M.].


The central purpose of this event is to mourn for the victims of abortion, confident in our Lord’s promise, “Blessed are they who mourn, for they will be comforted.” We also seek to highlight the humanity of abortion victims by praying at their graves and to invite those who have been involved in abortion to seek God’s healing and forgiveness.


Would you be willing to honor us with your presence at this event, and encourage your Respect Life Office and parishes to participate as well?


The first National Day of Remembrance was held in 2013 at over 100 gravesites and memorial sites all over the country. Response was so positive that it was decided to hold the event annually. 


Thousands of faithful have gathered for the Day of Remembrance ever since on the second Saturday in September for simultaneous prayer services, including 35 of your brother bishops and many other Catholic, Orthodox, and Protestant clergy.


Among the fruits of these prayer vigils has been a profound sense of peace and closure experienced by many women and men over past abortions. Women from the group Silent No More have spoken at many of the memorial services, sharing both their regret for having chosen abortion and the healing they’ve experienced through God’s grace and mercy.


The National Day of Remembrance is sponsored by Citizens for a Pro-Life Society and the Pro-Life Action League. They have recruited leaders like me to organize memorial services in their local communities. More information on the project is available at NationalDayOfRemembrance.org.


Some day—though it may be many years from now—our society will “wake up” to the inhumanity of abortion, just as we now abhor such evils as slavery and the injustices visited upon Native American peoples. This annual event is preparing for that day, showing our society how, in a Culture of Life, we would repent for the evil of abortion and mourn its millions of victims.


Thank you for considering taking part in this important event.








Sincerely,








[SIGN HERE BY HAND]








[YOUR FULL NAME]








[YOUR TITLE, IF ANY]








[YOUR ORGANIZATION, IF ANY]








[YOUR MAILING ADDRESS]








[YOUR PHONE NUMBER] 

[YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS]
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